BRIDGEVILE BOROUGH WORKSHOP MEETING MINUTES JULY 14, 2014 MUNICIPAL BUILDING 425 BOWER HILL ROAD BRIDGEVILLE, PA 15017

MEMBERS PRESENT:

Council President,
Michael Tolmer
Council Vice President,
Bruce Ghelarducci
Council,
Nino Petrocelli, Sr.
William Colussy
William Henderson
Neil Lyons

Jason Sarasnick - Absent Engineer, Joe Sites - Absent Fire Chief, William Chilleo - Absent SouthBridge EMS, Dan Miller - Absent

ALSO PRESENT:

Mayor, Pasquale DeBlasio Borough Manager, Lori Collins Solicitor, Thomas McDermott Police Chief, Chad King

The meeting is opened with the pledge of allegiance and a moment of silence for the sick, handicapped, departed and military personnel of the community.

ROLL CALL

VISITORS, PLEASE STATE NAMES AND ADDRESSES

Mandy Wokulich – 159 Union Street Bridgeville, PA 15017

M. Wokulich stated that she has some concerns about Triangle Park. For the past year, she and her daughter have been picking up the litter and lately things have been getting broken. She noticed that the picnic table was deliberately broken, cigarette buds are being put out on the gazebo floor, there is broken glass everywhere from the beer bottles, etc. She sees kids there all of the time and a lot of people quit going there because of the environment.

Chief King stated that he just had a meeting with Mayor DeBlasio and Councilman Ghelarducci regarding this issue. We are aware of the crowd that is hanging around there. There is an ordinance on the books and he is having the solicitor review something. If we enforce a time with one park; we have to enforce it with the others also. We might possibly be able to place a camera there. There is a plan in the works.

Bridgeville Borough Workshop Meeting July 14, 2014 Page 2

GENERAL BUSINESS

Engineer Sites stated that he spoke to the DEP about placing a structure in the creek at McLaughlin Run to catch some of the heavy debris. The DEP stated that we cannot be putting structures into the stream. He stated that he had a meeting with Kelly McLaughlin from the Allegheny County Conservation District and she said that there is already one in place in Shaler on Pike Creek. He went to North Hills on Route 8 and found large pipe ballards that were placed in Pine Creek with the intention of catching the large debris and trees while allowing the water to go through it. It looks like they have drilled the pipe ballards into the creek bed and offset them enough to catch something large that would be coming down Pine Creek. When he talked to Kelly, she stated that she obtained a permit through the DEP to do this. He is going to investigate this further.

ADJOURNMENT

A motion to adjourn was made by M. Tolmer, seconded by B. Ghelarducci. Motion carried 6-0.

Meeting adjourned at 6:45 p.m. Respectfully submitted,

Lori Collins Borough Manager